
Announcement Regarding Visa Extension Recommendation for Foreigners from 

Companies Engaging in Educational Service Businesses 

1. Ministry of Investment and Foreign Economic Relations, Directorate of 

Investment and Company Administration had provided support for 

foreigners and their family members from companies engaged in 

educational services to extend their visas and obtain recommendation for 

multiple re-entry visas. 

2. Now, the "Private Educational Law" has been enacted. So, companies 

engaged in educational services among companies which registered on 

Myanmar Companies Online (MyCO) whether they have Permit/ 

Endorsement from Myanmar Investment Commission or not must comply 

with Chapter (5), (9) and (10) of the law to employ foreigners.   

3. Therefore, it is no longer necessary to apply at http://movas.dica.gov.mm 

and https://visaonline.dica.gov.mm for recommendation to obtain business 

visas and visa extension of foreign employees and their family members 

who will employ or are serving in educational service companies, but to 

apply directly to the Ministry of Education. Please be informed that the 

Ministry of Immigration and Population will continue to act only if you can 

submit endorsement from the Ministry of Education. 
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